
Committee Meeting


June 26, 2013
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its chairman Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: John Boughton, Robert LeBlanc, President Joseph Dantin, Whitney Jasmin Jr., Wayne Waguespack, James Jasmin, Marlin Rogers, Michael McKinney, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Vice-President, Leonce Carmouche, Russell Loupe, and William Sirmon, Jr. were present. Attorney Larry Buquoi and External Accountant Clinton Rouyea, wer absent.
There were no audience comments on agenda items.

Commissioner John Boughton presented the Safety Committee report.  He stated that we have no lost time accidents to report.  The last Safety meeting for the maintenance department was held on June 20, 2013.  Three films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed: Controlling Tardiness, How to Handle Bleeding Injuries, and CPR Providers.  The next safety meeting is scheduled for Thursday July 18, 2013 at 6:00 a.m.
Commissioner Leonce Carmouche presented the Equipment Committee report.  He stated that he was happy to report that for the second month in a row, all of the district maintenance equipment is presently operational.

Commissioner Russell Loupe presented the Personnel Committee report.  He advised the Commissioners of the Holiday Proclamation signed by Governor Jindal for Thursday July 4, 2013 and Friday July 5, 2013.  Therefore, the office will be closed on next Thursday, Friday and Monday.  All employees will return to work on Tuesday July 9, 2013, unless otherwise notified.

Ivy Chauvin presented the off-levee project report.  He said we are still working on the Bayou Sec Canals and St. James Canal.
Randy discussed a request from St. James Parish Director Jody Chenier.  They are requesting that the Board contribute one-third the cost of $57,835.00 which would be to cover Lafourche Basin Levee District’s share of surveying Bayou Cheveruil, St. James Canal, Bayou Napoleon, and Bayou Verret.  This item will be placed on the agenda for the July 10, 2013 Regular Board meeting agenda. 
Randy updated the Board on the District’s Hurricane Project and the surveys of the Sunset Levee District.  He said last Friday he and O’Neil Malbrough met with Garrett Graves and the CPRA team to turn in the attribute information for the project.  After reviewing and discussing for about four hours, the team accepted the information and Mr. Graves issued instructions for his team to set up a contract to analyze and model the attributes submitted.  It was stated by CPRA that it would take three and half to four months to get a response on it if we get into the Master Plan.  On the Sunset surveys, the engineers should be complete by Mid-July, and would present the results for final submittal by August 16, 2013.  Presentation of final survey to the Board at the September 4, 2013 meeting.
Commissioner James P. Jasmin requested to place an item on the agenda for the July 10, 2013 meeting agenda.  He would like to discuss changing the meeting to two weeks rather than three.  Such as having the Regular meeting on the first Wednesday of the month and the second week, have the Finance meeting on one day, and the Committee meeting on another day.  The Board would conduct all three meetings in two weeks instead of three.  This request will be placed on the Regular agenda for consideration.
Since there was no other Committee business, it was moved by, President Dantin to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Carmouche.
Meeting adjourned    
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